
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
To: All Media 
Att: News Editors 
For immediate release 
 
19 July 2023 
 

 

MEC CHILOANE TO LAUNCH SCHOOL SAFETY PROGRAMME “OPERATION KGUTLA 
MOLAO” 
 
Gauteng Education MEC Matome Chiloane will on Thursday, 20 July 2023, launch a School Safety 
Programme called “Operation Kgutla Molao” at Qalabotjha Secondary School in Vlakfontein. 
 
The Department considers School Safety as a top priority in education. Operation Kgutla Molao aims 
to create safer schools by promoting social cohesion through non-violence and focusing on 
delivering effective learning and teaching. Operation Kgutla Molao targets 1700 Gauteng schools 
and about 275 schools classified as high-risk, providing integrated support for safer learning 
environments. 
 
Members of the media are welcome to attend as follows: 
 
Date:   Thursday, 20 July 2023 
Time:  07:00 AM 
Address:  Qalabotjha Secondary School 
 3041 Long Claw Rd, & Ext 3, Vlakfontein, 1829 
 
 
For more information, contact the Gauteng Department of Education’s Spokesperson, Steve 
Mabona on 072 574 3860 or Spokesperson for Gauteng Education MEC Matome Chiloane, 
Xolani Mkhwemte on 084 513 9285  
  

For more updates regarding GDE related news and information, follow us on our website and 

social media platforms: 

 

Facebook: The Gauteng Department of Education 

Twitter: @EducationGP1 

Instagram: @gautengdepartmentofeducation  

For media releases, speeches and news visit the Gauteng Department of Education’s portal 

at https://education.gauteng.gov.za  
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